THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM:
Mrs. Nannette Johnston 

DATE:
May 15, 2008

SUBJECT:
Approve Revised BG-1 Financial Page For North 

Hardin High School Phase 2-3
ISSUE
      It is necessary for the board of education to approve the a revised BG-1 Financial page 

      for North Hardin High School Phase 2-3 after approval of the construction bid.
FACTS
The initial BG1 had estimation for construction cost of the North Hardin High School Phase 2-3 project at $5,650,000.  The total estimate of the project was $6,620,000.  This estimate did not include the cost for Division 17 ($750,000) and the increased cost for new HVAC system ($800,000).  After the design and engineering phase for North Hardin High School Phase 2-3, Larry Gream estimated the BG3, cost of construction for the project to be $6,460,000. 


Bids for the North Hardin High School Phase 2-3 project were taken on May 7th at 7:00 p.m. in our Board Room.  There was only one contractor to submit a bid.   McNutt Construction of Elizabethtown, Kentucky submitted the base bid of $4,712,140 for Phase 2 and Alternate One bid of $2,191,412 for Phase 3. Total cost of construction from bid is $6,903,552.  Total cost of the project is approximately $8,838,702.


The Kentucky Department of Education, Division of Facilities requires BG-1 Financial Pages to be updated from initial approval when construction bids have been determined.    The revised financial page includes not only the expected costs of the new school, but also the financial plan to build the building.  The Department of Education will review this form at the Facilities Management Division and the School District Finance Division.  
RECOMMENDATION

Approve the revised BG-1 Financial Page for the renovation of North Hardin High School Phase 2 and 3.
RECOMMENDED MOTION

I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the revised BG-1 Financial Page for renovation of North Hardin High School Phase 2 and 3.
